Leader’s Report to Council 29th April 2015
Well done to our entire Children’s Services staff and Partners whose hard work was rewarded by the Ofsted judgement. Whilst in total disagreement with the judgement on our Adoption Service I feel that the decision from the Inspection Team was the best we could expect. I am sure that the excellent hard work will continue and will result in a better result next time.

I was extremely disappointed that we did not receive funding for either Todmorden, who achieved an excellent Ofsted report, or Calder High Schools; this was despite prolonged lobbying by Councillors of all Parties and Craig Whittaker since 2007. In 2009 we were informed by the Labour Minister that funding would not be available until after 2015, does this demonstrate that Civil servants rule? However we must continue the battle to ensure we do provide adequate premises for our young people at both these schools. 
In my opinion it was unfortunate that the Trinity Academy was not successful in its funding bid for a Sixth Form College in Halifax. Whenever I have discussed this with young people the overwhelming majority would favour the option of this type of facility. The provision and overall results at A Level must improve to ensure the students have the best possible start in their chosen careers.

The Tour de Yorkshire is our opportunity to build on the success of the Tour de France last July. Whilst in its first year it is unlikely to bring the same economic benefits to Calderdale it will again result in excellent media coverage of the race. The fact that high profile cyclists will be taking part next week ensures good news stories. It is pleasing that a number or Calderdale organisations have taken advantage of the grants that have been made available to enable their communities and visitors to enjoy the race and make the visit a good day out.
At Budget Council we accepted a zero increase in Council Tax for 2015/16 and agreed a consultation process for the Residents of Calderdale to have a say on how our services should be provided in 2017/18. I feel that we should be able to improve on the number of respondents of the last consultation in 2010 by using a proactive app that demonstrates the impact of their decisions on the £9.6 million savings needed.
The Piece Hall and Library contract is progressing well and thanks to the generosity of the main contractors, Grahams, we will soon be able to monitor its progress by a drone flying over and videoing its progress. It is intended that these will be available for viewing on the Piece Hall Web Site.
I am delighted that we have introduced a Business Rates relief Scheme in Calderdale. This is only available to new or expanding premises in Calderdale and will be funded by the extra rates created in the future. This use of discretionary relief powers will encourage property development, economic regeneration and creation of new jobs.
I am confident that the decision of the Economic Taskforce to make available £50,000 to develop a Business Improvement District in Halifax will enable Marketing Halifax to introduce a successful BID resulting in a better Town Centre for businesses and customers.

Below is a brief summary of some of the meetings visits and activities that may not be reported elsewhere:

· Meetings with all our Directorates regarding the ongoing provision of services and future developments.

· Meeting with the Directors of First Bus regarding their future plans in Calderdale
· Discussions with the Bishop of Huddersfield.

· Attended the official opening of Heatherstones. 

· Further discussions with the Calderdale Industrial Museum regarding their licence and essential repairs to the North Wall of the building.

· Discussion with the Victoria Theatre Trust Board.

